

Presidents Message May 2022

We welcome all our PVA members, visitors and guests to both of our Gatherings in Sundial's East Social Hall, Thursday 12:00 pm, April 21st and May 19th. The May Gathering may be changed to a social event in the club room. You may bring a snack to share with others for our Gatherings. Water, coffee or tea available.



May is almost here, Snowbirds are on their way to another home for the summer, and we will see them again in October. We have summer classes scheduled, including workshops in Watercolor, Peg's Paint In, in July at no cost to participants; bring your lunch. Classes or workshops are all on the website, so please check the web calendar on your computer or smartphone if possible for more information. Newsletters will also be on vacation in June, July, August, and perhaps September.

This summer, our club room is being renovated by RCSC on the door side with new counters and cupboards flowing into a corner desk that jets out as our current desk does. It replaces the old desk. The counters will have overhead cabinets with corkboards on the doors replacing the bulletin board with the upper cabinets, which will be a lot more storage for us. The club's business will not be interrupted, and the club room will not be closed. The doors for the supply room have been removed, so the space flows better, and we have easier access to the library and storage.

We will have a social gathering in the club room on June 16. It is social only, no meeting or agenda other than socializing with friends and fellow artists. We are unsure if it will happen throughout the summer; it will be up to the members; otherwise, there will be no gatherings until October 20, 2022.

We also have a chair for the Fall Arts and Craft Festival this fall and a chair and cochair for the Spring Palo Verde Show. So the bottom line is to create, create and create some more for these two shows.

All in all, we are moving forward and have much to look ahead to in the future.

Mary Stewart, President

PORTRAITS GROUP IS THE MAY 2022 ARTIST OF THE MONTH GROUP PALO VERDE ARTISTS

The Portraits Group is the May Artist of the Month Group. Paintings by members of this group will be on display in the Showcase during the month of May.

PVA CLUB DIRECTORY 2022

PVA CLUB DIRECTORY 2022 OFFICERS:

PRES. Mary Stewart –

PVArtists.mstewart@gmail.com

VICE-PRES. James Crossman – jimon-

therim@yahoo.com

SECRETARY/TREAS. Jo Peterson –

pvartists.jopeterson781@gmail.com

COMMITTEES:

COMMUNICATIONS - Pam Raisanen -

paloverdeartists@outlook.com

EDUCATION – Mary Stewart

PVArtists.mstewart@gmail.com

MEMBERSHIP - Dee Russell -

dee russell@yahoo.com

NEWSLETTER/ARTIST OF MONTH &

SHOWCASE James Crossman - jimon-

therim@yahoo.com

GALLERY/3RD MONDAY CRITIQUE – Ruth

Little - ruthglennlittle@msn.com

WEBSITE – Laura Bossart

lsbossart@gmail.com

For Other committees, please see web-

site or list on bulletin board.



FOR YOUR MAY 2022 NOTES

MAY CALENDAR

Classes must be paid for in full regardless of how many sessions you attend. Payments can be made online or in the classroom.

MAY

MONDAYS

May 16, 1 pm, CRITIQUE with Ruth Little, Clubroom, No Fee

TUESDAYS

Weekly, 9 am to Noon **OPEN STUDIO** No Instructor. A quiet space to paint or draw

May 3, 10, 17, 24, 1 - 4 pm, OILS with Doris Canavan, \$60 fee for each month.

WEDNESDAYS

WATERCOLOR WORKSHOPS with Nan Gunn \$25 each month,

May 25, Abstracts

June 29, W/C With Art Paper;

July 27. Georgia O'Keeffe-style

August 24, Beaches:

Sept 21, Abstracts With Birds.

May 4, 11, 18, 25, 1 - 4 pm, ACRYLICS BEG. TO EXPERIENCED. Marlene Bonneville \$60

THURSDAYS

May 5, 12, 19, 26, 10 am -12 pm, AD-VANCED DRAWING GROUP Ruth Little \$40 each month

May 5, 12, 19, 26, 1 - 3 pm, PORTRAITS DRAWING & DISCUSSION No Instructor, \$3 if a live model.

FRIDAYS

May 6, 13, 20, 27, 9 am - 12 pm, CREAT-ING IN GRAPHITE, COLORED PEN-CIL, OR W/C. With Ruth Little \$60

Please refer to the notice "SUMMER CLASSES - MAY THROUGH SEPTEMBER 2022" or on our website for more classes offered by Palo Verde Artists. Offerings include weekly classes and monthly workshops ALL SUMMER!

Critiques will continue May through September, with Ruth Little, May 16, June 20, July 18, August 15, Sept 19, 1-4 pm, no charge

JOIN US ON FACEBOOK! Open your Facebook account and in the search box, type in Groups Palo Verde Artists of Sun City. Click on Join Group. Please refrain from political or religious related posts.

REFLECTIONS IS ON VACATION FOR THE SUMMER AND WILL NOT PUBLISH IN JUNE, JULY, AUGUST, AND SEPTEMBER, 2022.

REFLECTIONS NEWSLETTER DEADLINE:

October Issue - 2022 - September 9 -- Send articles, materials, or awards, to James Crossman, editor: jimontherim@yahoo.com. Past editions are available on the PVA website.